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What is Zig’s 
Zoetrope?
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Meaning

Zoetrope

Zoetrope is an optical toy in which figures on the 
inside of a revolving cylinder are viewed through 
slits in its circumferences, and appear like a single 
animated figure.

Each month, our district newsletter will feature a
new name, but always starting with the letter Z.

What interesting “Z” word will our District
Governor use next? There are a lot to choose
from, so stay tuned.

Lions in Turkey Provide Relief

When a powerful earthquake hit Turkey and 
Syria on Feb 5, homes crumbled to the ground, 
hundreds of buildings collapsed and thousands of 
lives lost...

— page 3  

Lions & SAPOL Citizen of the Year

Read about the 2022 Lions & SAPOL Citizen of the 
Year recipients, supported by the Lions Club of the 
City of Adelaide.

— page 8  

My Journey in Lions

Join Alan Zwar from the Lions Club of Modbury on 
his journey in Lions, from the very beginning.

— page 14 
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District Governor’s Note

April, a month in the season of Autumn in the Southern Hemisphere.  A 
month where changes occur, much like every other month when there 
seem to be a change to something we do.

We start off with April Fool’s Day and finish at the end of April with a gathering 
or members at the Multiple District Convention with knowledge sharing and a 
rekindling of enthusiasm for Lions projects and programs.  This year the National 
Convention at the Gold Coast in Queensland will look to make some changes 
to how we operate as an organisation to provide better inclusion of members in 
voting for Notices of Motions into the future with the proposal to include digital 
online voting.

This proposal for bringing in online digital voting should be a boost to allowing all 
club delegates to participate in the future of the organisation even if they cannot 
attend a Convention, a situation that I am sure our District will explore.

After a relatively quiet Christmas period in relation to Lions activities and 
business the work in the background continues as this lions year transitions over 
the next three months into the next year with a new District Governor in Peter 
Korndorfer and his team.  

Much like a Zoetrope members may see the District as a continuous operation 
but it is a series of single events that when they combine appear as a seamless 
operation.  The District does not operate with just a single leader or small team, 
so there is always room for additional helpers in a variety of roles both at Club, 
District and Multiple District level, and any offer to assist in leadership roles is 
welcome.  In order to see more members trained to take on these roles, the 
District conducts Club Development Days, a necessary day to give new and 
ongoing officers relevant and current information to make their roles easier. 
 
Please encourage all of your club officers - President, Treasurer and Secretary 
- at a minimum, attend the sessions being planned.  What you may have learnt 
in attending one of these sessions years ago may no longer be relevant to how 
clubs must operate in our current climate.

DG Zig Osis

Welcome to the April edition of the C1 District 
Newsletter. 

It is always great to see and hear about the 
activities, events, and projects that clubs 
around the district, and beyond, are involved 
with. Make sure you are promoting what your 
club is doing via this newsletter, your website, 
social media, club bulletin etc. Share the 
amazing work you’re doing with others and 
don’t keep it a secret.

If there’s a project or story featured about 
another club that sparks your interest, please 
reach out to that club for more information. 
Share and collaborate ideas.

Yours in Lionism,
Petrea Stacey
Editor

Mob: 0410 625 005
Email: pstacey@forerunner.com.au
Email: IT.C1@lions.org.au

Website: www.lions201c1.org.au

DISTRICT SOCIAL MEDIA
Twitter: @lions201c1
Facebook: @District201C1LionsClubs
Instagram: @District201c1

© 2023
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When a powerful earthquake hit Turkey and Syria on Feb. 5, homes crumbled 
to the ground, hundreds of other buildings collapsed, thousands of lives 
were lost, with numbers increasing each day, tens of thousands of people 

were displaced, and communities were changed forever.

When natural disasters strike, Lions are among the first to answer. Lions Clubs 
International Foundation (LCIF) quickly responded to empower their service by 
awarding a $200,000 Major Catastrophe Grant to Lions in Turkey. Grant funds will 
enable Lions to provide immediate, short- and long-term relief to victims of one of the 
largest earthquakes to hit the region in more than 100 years.

“The devastation that this earthquake and the subsequent aftershocks brought is 
heartbreaking, and those affected by this disaster will need support in recovering and 
rebuilding for many days, weeks, months, and even years ahead,” said LCIF Chairperson 
Douglas X. Alexander.

With this funding, Lions will participate in the immediate and short-term clean-up and 
repair efforts and work with local organizations on long-term reconstruction projects, 
filling any gaps in service.

“Lions live and serve in the communities most impacted, and we will be there to 
support the people there as long as they need us,” Alexander said. “Funding from LCIF 
will help us make an even bigger difference for the people who’ve experienced so much 
loss during this unfathomable disaster.”

According to International Disaster Database, natural disasters have increased by 
nearly 400% globally over the last 50 years. LCIF Disaster Relief Grants are designed 
to support Lions-led relief efforts during various stages of disaster relief operations. 
Lions are key figures in their communities and play a vital role in this process. They are 
responsible for assessing the needs in their district to maximize their relief efforts. LCIF 
grants enable Lions volunteers to have a greater impact in their communities.

Article from newsdirect.com

LCIF Helping Earthquake Victims

The earthquakes that struck Turkey and Syria devastated communities, homes and 
families. When a humanitarian crisis of this magnitude strikes, Lions are among 
the first to respond. Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) grant funding is 

making sure Lions can provide immediate, short- and long-term relief to the victims of this 
unfathomable disaster.

Lions in Turkey Provide Relief

LCIF Progress 
Update

Major Catastrophe Grant award 
– LCIF quickly awarded a 
US$200,000 grant to the Lions 

in Turkey to begin providing immediate 
relief to the victims of one of the largest 
earthquakes to hit the region in 100 
years. As new relief needs emerge, 
additional grants may be awarded. 
Through LCIF’s collaboration with MD 
111 and the German Lions Foundation, 
we are exploring ways to provide 
earthquake relief in Syria.
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Ambon Shrimp
Photograph taken by DG Zig Osis

This month’s DG photograph is
of Ambonian Shrimp. The detail 
that has been captured is amazing.

Ambon Shrimp is found in pairs or colonies, 
over shallow reefs, living symbiotically with 
their marine host, of either sea anemones, 
corals or invertebrates. When excited, it 
stretches its tail up and waves it about, 
hence the name sexy and dancing. Colour 
almost brownish, transparent with white 
bands and blue outline. 

They feed on algae, parasites, and 
plankton. 

Name: Rob Crookall 
(Burnside Lions Club)

How long have you been a Lion?  
Joined in February 2018.

Why did you join Lions? 
Had retired at the end of 2017, having 
worked in disaster recovery and social 
welfare ... seemed appropriate use of 
skills.

What Lions positions have you held?
YOTY coordinator for Club 2019 
and 2020.
Lion Tamer 2019-20
Vice President 2020-21
President 2021-23

What’s your favourite memory or 
experience in Lions?

YOTY working with candidates

Favourite quote: “Grief is the price 
we pay for love.”

Favourite movie: Doctor Zhivago 

Favourite Book: Guns of Navarone

SPOTLIGHT:
Lion Rob Crookall

DG Zig’s Photography

National Hearing Dog Day

Often, if a diver’s hand is near to a 
cleaner strimps, they will hop on board 
and perform a manicure.

For over 40 years, Australian Lions Hearing Dogs has provided just over 670 
Australians a set of ‘furry ears’ free-of-charge. Each Hearing Assistance Dog 
provides a significant improvement to the quality of life of their recipients, 

socially, mentally and physically.

National Hearing Dog Day celebrates the role that a Hearing Assistance Dog plays in 
the life of someone who is deaf or hard of hearing. The day is recognised annually on 
the 19th of April, the day the first Australian Lions Hearing Dog, Amber, was delivered 
41 years ago this year.

To mark this special occasion, we are celebrating the stories of partnerships between 
a Hearing Assistance Dog and their deserving recipient.  These will be shared on our 
social media https://www.facebook.com/australianlionshearingdogs/ and our website.

The success of National Hearing Dog Day relies on Lions’ support. Every dollar raised 
and story told for Australian Lions Hearing Dogs goes towards helping people who are 
deaf or hard of hearing in your community. 

For more information and resources on how to get involved, head to our website at 
www.lionshearingdogs.com.au/nhdd or contact us at info@lionshearingdogs.com.au.
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PR Trailer Bookings 2022-2023

The trailer will either be at the Lions Club of Gawler or The Lions Club of Elizabeth Playford.
Contact VDG Peter Korndorfer on 0402 483 059 or korndogg1866@gmail.com for more information.

The PR Trailer comes with all the PR materials you 
need, but you are welcome to utilise your club’s own 
materials. We just ask that the trailer is returned in 

the same condition is was picked up.

You will need to organise with PDG Dean Noll or VDG Peter 
Korndorfer, pick up and drop off of the trailer.  It is generally 
housed in Gawler, and the facility is not accessible on the 

weekend. The trailer may also be stored at other locations 
depending on use. Please get in early and organise the pick up 
and drop off.

Please note that the trailer will need to be signed for when 
picking it up.

Bookings are below. Remember to plan, and book early.

At a recent meeting of the Lions Club of Gilles Plains, several 
members were presented with awards for service.

The most significant was the presentation of a Senior Master Key 
presented to Life Member Lion Ray Norton, having introduced 25 
members to the Lions Club. Lion Ray has been an active member of 
the club since he joined in 1980. Lion Ray has served as President 
on several occasions, Treasurer for five years, and was the District 
Chairman in charge of property for many years. He has also served as 
Zone Chairman. Congratulations and well served Lion Ray.

Lion Peter McKinnon, our last serving Charter Member was presented 
with Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship in further recognition of 
valuable service to Lions. Lion Peter received Melvin Jones Fellowship 
several years ago and the new award is in appreciation of the work that 
he has done (and continues to do) for Lions. Peter has been President 
on several occasions, was Treasurer for five years and is the backbone 
of our Bunnings BBQ team (along with his partner Beth).

Lion Stewart Garvin was presented with a Progressive Melvin Jones 
Fellowship in recognition of his long serving history with the club. Lion 
Stewart joined our club in 1980 having transferred from Onkaparinga 
Lions Club. Lion Stewart received his Melvin Jones Fellowship in 2009 
and is a very busy worker for the Bunnings BBQ’s. Lion Stewart has 
also been Club President on several occasions. He is, at present, our 
Lion Mint Chairman and Club Lion Tamer. Thank you, Lion Stewart. 
Well served.

Submitted by Ted Osborn

News from Gilles Plains
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Members of the Lions Club of Barossa Valley prepared 
and served sausage sizzles and bacon and egg rolls for 
the customers of the Mitre 10 Store, Nuriootpa SA on 

Saturday, 18 March, 2023.

This was the Clubs support of the Australian Lions Biggest BBQ 
project: ‘Australian Lions Childhood Cancer Research Foundation’s 
vision of 100% Survival for kids with cancer because Lions believe 
that every child deserves a chance at a healthy life’.

All proceeds received from this BBQ will be donated to the 
Australian Lions Biggest BBQ project.

Welcome to the C1 District Lions family

ANGLE VALE
Marlene Marshall sponsored by Vanessa Owen
William Sullivan sponsored by Deanne Sullivan

BURNSIDE
Harry Clarke sponsored by Timothy Jordan

PORT PIRIE
Danielle Coutts sponsored by Kate Kerr
Justin Coutts sponsored by PDG Lance Leak OAM

PROSPECT-BLAIR ATHOL
Vicky Lamonby sponsored by Nigel Carr

TORRENS VALLEY
Linda Green sponsored by Anne-Marie Maloney

Welcome To Our 
New Lions

Lions Biggest BBQ
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Peterborough & District News Update

It is with great sadness, that we advise that our valued 
member of the Lions Club of Peterborough & District Inc., Leo 
Malycha, passed away on Monday, 20th February, 2023.

Leo was a very valuable member of the Club since joining in 
2001 and held many positions, including President. He was a 
keen and a dedicated member, who will be missed for his hard 
work, fun & friendship.

He was always at working bees, or cooking a BBQ, working at 
the Lions Rose Garden etc., whilst sharing his jokes and laughter 
and his cheery disposition!! 

Leo’s funeral was held on Wednesday, 8th March, 2023 in the 
Town Hall, with approximately 300 in attendance, including 
many Lions Officials & Lions Members from other clubs. Lions 
& RSL Members gave a Guard of Honour in the Town Hall, with 
many from the large crowd also joining.

We will all miss Leo!  Deepest sympathy to Vanessa & family at 
this sad time.

                                                                                   
*********************

Club members were involved with the Basketball Grand Finals 
on Saturday, 4th March, manning the canteen selling pies, 
sausage rolls, hot dogs & drinks etc., and cooking steak on the 
BBQ for the steak sandwiches, which were popular with the 
large crowd. This was a busy night for members and a great 
fundraiser for the Club. 

President Julie had been manning the canteen during the 
basketball season on Mon-Tues nights, with other friends with 
the items being purchased by Lions & the profit then going back 
to Lions.

Our Club Elections were held on Tuesday, 7th March, 2023. 
Members continue to do the Bingo in the Main Street.

The Lions Skin Cancer Screening Bus was in Booleroo Centre 
on the weekend of Saturday, 18th March & Sunday, 19th March. 

Lions Club of Booleroo Centre members took the appointments 
and fed the team, which consisted of 3 screeners, a driver and 
Vanessa Malycha, who helped with doing the administration. 

The 3 screeners screened 55 people on Saturday & 54 people 
on Sunday, which was great to see these numbers, as it shows 
how important this project is in the community & region.

Judy Higginson & Debbie Boon have been growing eucalypts, 
acacias & melaleucas for ‘Trees for Life’, with 8 cartons of 
tubestock (60 tubestock per box) for 3 landowners in various 
parts of the State.

Some of the trees are now up to 3-5cm and some later ones, 
still emerging. Cool conditions in Nov-Dec delayed some of the 
growth. 

Lyn & Terry Fowler looked after the trees when Judy was 
away on holidays recently and will also look after a box and 
help with the transplanting. Debbie & Judy will be doing more 
transplanting, with any extras to be given to the landowners 
and they are hoping to help the landowners with the planting, 
too.

It is hoped that this project becomes an annual environmental 
project for the Club.

Don’t forget the C1 District Lions Convention to be held 
in Peterborough on Friday 27th October to Sunday, 29th 
October 2023!!  Don’t miss out on a great weekend of fun and 
fellowship with your fellow Lions!!
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Lions & SAPOL Citizen of the Year

The selection of a recipient for The Lions Club of the City 
of Adelaide and South Australia Police Citizen’s Award 
is made from nominations submitted by Regions, Local 

Service Areas, branches and sections of SAPOL across the 
State. Nominations are based on reports, letters and Certificates 
of Appreciation which may have been presented to members of 
the public in recognition of assistance they have given to SAPOL 
in the performance of police duties during the past year.

The Lions Club of the City of Adelaide and SAPOL present the 
award annually, which consists of an individual and a perpetual 
shield, funded by the Lions Club. A framed citation outlining the 
basis for the nomination is also presented.

SAPOL identifies suitable nominees, provides members, host 
the award selection panel, and coordinates the presentation 
ceremony.

Former Chief Inspector Cameron Devey and The Lions Club of 
the City of Adelaide representatives – President Mr Ray Najar, 
Mr Warren Wood, Mr Greg Kneale and Mrs Christine Kneale 
reviewed the nominations and selected Amity and Aaliyah as 
this years’ joint recipients.

The panel’s selection was endorsed by the Commissioner.

Amity and Aaliyah’s nomination was submitted by Detective 
Brevet Sergeant Tracy Coombes from the Joint Anti Child 
exploitation Team.

The Citation to the award reads:

“The 2022 South Australian Citizen’s Award is jointly 
presented to Amity Lobb and Aaliyah Edwards for their 
outstanding actions in demonstrating quick thinking and 

courage in confronting an individual who had behaved 
inappropriately towards them.

Amity and Aaliyah’s brave actions in reporting and 
identifying the male, which led to a quick arrest, left a 
lasting impression on both Investigating Officers and 
SAPOL members supporting this award.

Amity and Aaliyah continued to assist SAPOL throughout 
the lengthy court process, the male received a four year 
prison term for multiple Serious Offences. Without their 
assistance the male would still be continuing his offending.

Aaliyah and Amity are highly commended for their actions, 
which greatly assisted SAPOL in protecting the Community 
from an individual who posed a significant risk to young 
women.”

“These women, who were young girls at the time, 
demonstrated amazing courage and persistence in the face 
of very confronting circumstances. Without a doubt, they 
both contributed significantly to the conviction of this man. 
I thank Aaliyah and Amity for working so cooperatively 
with police and helping to create a safer community for 
South Australians.” - Deputy Commissioner of Police, Linda 
Williams

On Wednesday, 22nd March, 2023, a presentation and 
afternoon tea was held at SA Police Headquarters to 
recognise and present Aaliyah and Amity with their award. 
We thank them for their time, dedication and support to SA 
Police and the community.

Congratulations Aaliyah and Amity.
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Club Charter
Anniversaries

April 2023 
Celebrating 59 years
Whyalla - 1 April 1964

West Beach - 15 April 1964

Celebrating 54 years
Salisbury - 17 April 1969

Celebrating 51 years
Kimba - 25 April 1972

Celebrating 42 years
Cowell - 22 April 1980

Celebrating 51 years
Rostrevor - 29 April 1981

Each month, we will 
celebrate the anniversary of 

each club in our district.

Always Remembered

Lion Karen Stanley 
Elizabeth Playford

Lion Malcolm McKay 
Norwood

Lion Sally Smart 
Onkaparinga

Lion Leo Malycha 
Peterborough & District

Lions who passed away in March 2023

Lions Club of Richmond Grant

The Lions Club of Richmond Inc. (LCoR) partners with The Wyatt Trust 
(Wyatt) to distribute a portion of the Camden Park Op Shop proceeds to 
projects that target local youth development and engagement.

Why is this Program Important?
Recognising the growing challenge of youth inequality, financial disadvantage 
and potential disengagement, the program supports young people to develop 
the confidence, skills, opportunities and support they need to engage fully in 
community, education and employment. Youth engagement in community, 
education and ultimately employment is considered a key strategy for reducing the 
risk of longer-term financial inequality and potential poverty, an aspiration shared 
by Lions and Wyatt.

Project Goals
The types of project goals that we would expect to see in a successful application 
within this program include:

• Increased participation or engagement in school or early learning
• Increased vocational education skills
• Increased personal resilience, coping or wellbeing skills
• Increased participation in local community
• Increased engagement with family
• Improvement in public health indicators
• Increased digital access or literacy.

Whilst not an exclusive list, a project which aims to achieve these types of goals 
is likely to positively impact the desired program outcomes of young people 
developing the confidence, skills, opportunities and support they need to engage 
fully in community, education and employment.
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Celebrating membership milestones in April.

Around the Clubs

Lion Anniversaries

10 YEARS
Lion Dennis Meaney
Cummins & District

CONGRATULATIONS
40 YEARS
Lion Milton Medlow
Barossa Valley

CONGRATULATIONS

CONGRATULATIONS
15 YEARS
Lion Paul Wheare 
Cleve District

25 YEARS
Lion Leslie Rose 
Whyalla

45 YEARS
Lion Peter Gates 
Stansbury Dalrymple 

Lion John Haddad  
Tea Tree Gully

Above-left, middle & right: Charles Sturt Lions Club supporting the Turkish Assoication of South Australia Inc.

Above-left: Torrens Valley Lions Club. Above-middle and right: Port Augusta Lions cooking the BBQ at the Council swimming pool.
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CONGRATULATIONS

CONGRATULATIONS

CONGRATULATIONS

Clare Lions - Make Your Own Burger Dinner Meeting

Around the Clubs (cont.)

Above-left & middle: Golden Grove Lions Club busy at work again running the BBQ at The Heights School Sports Day. Above-
right: Lions from West Lakes - Seaton and Charles Sturt Lions Clubs working together at an event.

Above-left: Inducting new members at the West Lakes - Seaton Lions Club. Above-middle: Congratulations Lion Jenny from the 
Lions Club of Paralowie, for 7 years service for the community. Above-right: Gilles Plains Lions hard at work running the BBQ at 
Bunnings.
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The Tea Tree Gully Lions put on 
their annual Art Show, held at the 
Council Library. This year was a 

great success with over 280 exhibits, 
including porcelain painting,

The Judges had their work cut out 
trying to select the award winners of 
the different categories.

We also ran a raffle with 27 donated 
prizes. It was noted that a few visiting 
Lions members took out a couple of the 
prizes.

I would like to thank everybody 
involved for the hard work and planning 
in putting this event together.

Yours in Lions.

PP Tom Brewer.

Tea Tree Gully Lions Art Show

Key Benefits Volunteering with Lions

There are many reasons why joining Lions Club 
International and volunteering for your community 
can be a rewarding and fulfilling experience. Here are 

some of the key benefits: 

1. Making a difference: By joining Lions Club International 
and volunteering for your community, you have the 
opportunity to make a positive impact on the lives of 
others. Whether it’s by helping to feed the hungry, 
supporting people with disabilities, or assisting in disaster 
relief efforts, your efforts can make a real difference in your 
local community and beyond.

2. Building relationships: Volunteering for your community 
is a great way to meet new people and build relationships. 
By working alongside others in your community, you have 
the opportunity to form meaningful connections and build 
a sense of camaraderie with others who share your passion 
for helping others.

3. Developing new skills: Volunteering for your community 
can also help you develop new skills and gain valuable 

experience. Whether it’s learning how to organize events, 
manage volunteers, or develop fundraising strategies, there 
are many opportunities to develop new skills and gain valuable 
experience that can benefit you in other areas of your life.

4. Enhancing your resume: Volunteering for your community 
can also be a great way to enhance your resume and stand 
out to potential employers. It shows that you are a motivated 
and compassionate individual who is committed to making a 
positive impact on the world.

5. Personal growth: Finally, volunteering for your community 
can be a great way to foster personal growth and development. 
By stepping outside of your comfort zone and taking on new 
challenges, you have the opportunity to learn more about 
yourself and develop new strengths and abilities.

Overall, joining Lions Club International and volunteering for 
your community can be a rewarding and meaningful way to 
give back and make a positive impact on the world around you.

Submitted by Lion Beau Brug

12Lions District 201C1 Newsletter



For further information
please contact

Pat Williams  0411 492 223

Tumby Bay & District Lions Club
Community Support

The Tumby Bay Hospital Auxiliary has taken 
delivery of the newest addition to patient 
comfort with a new specialist ‘Enterprise’ 
hospital bed.

Described by the Tumby Bay nurses as “...
just amazing” this new bed was funded by the 
Tumby Bay and District Lions Club.

At a cost of around $4,500 the bed and mattress is 
designed specifically for hospital use.

It features the highest security and safety 
for patients with minimal gaps between the 
mattress and side boards, adjustable posture 
position, height, and length adjustment.

A spokesperson for the Tumby Bay club said, 
“Tumby Bay Lions club continues to support 
the community in so many ways and this 
addition to the Tumby Bay hospital is just 
one of the benefits the tireless work of club 
members throughout the year has produced. 
The Tumby Bay Lions Club meets every month 
with a large portfolio of projects, events, 
and social activities. The club is one of the 
largest clubs in the district and welcomes new 
members.”

Sharing stores from Lions Clubs around SA!

Clean Up Complete

Members of the Lions Clubs of Athelstone and Rostrevor combined 
on Clean Up Australia Day on 5 March, 2023 to clean up a section 
of Gorge Road, Athelstone. As usual, much rubbish was collected 

left there by careless people hoping somebody else would pick up their litter. 
This has been a project of the Lions Club of Athelstone and this year we 
welcomed and were appreciative for the help of the Rostrevor Lions Club.

Photos include, John Gardner MP, Lion Trevor Symons (Rostrevor) Lion Di 
Born (Athelstone), Lion Cameron Wyers and his Son, Jake (Rostrevor) and 
Lion Michael Cook (Athelstone). Lion Joe Vaiana from the Athelstone Club 
also helped but he was collecting litter somewhere along Gorge Road when 
photos were taken.

Shawls for Winter

The ladies at the Paralowie Lions Club has been busy making shawls for 
winter for the Hawksbury Nursing home residents. Any donations of wool 
will be greatly accepted, so please contact the club if you can assist.
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Tumby Bay 
Welcomes

New Members

The Tumby Bay & District Lions 
Club has recently welcomed and 
inducted two new members.

Welcome to Martin Fitzgerald and 
David Williams.

My Journey in Lions

My Lions Club experience began in early 
1971 when I was working as a mechanic in 
Papua New Guinea.

Growing up in the small farming community of 
Rudall on S.A.’s Eyre Peninsula, volunteering to 
assist in the community was a normal part of life.

In late 1970, I moved to Bougainville Island, at 
the extreme South Eastern extent of Papua New 
Guinea, to work as a government mechanic at 
Kieta at the time the giant copper mine was being 
developed on the island.
 
I joined the Kieta Lions Club on 1st May, 1971. Sometime later that year we 
chartered a new Lions Club at Arawa, which was a brand new town built 
to accommodate families of expatriate workers at the mine, and since my 
accommodation was nearby I transferred my membership there as it was much 
closer to where I lived compared with Kieta where my job was based.

In 1973 I relocated to the Eastern Highlands of the mainland of PNG, away from the 
oppressive hot, humid climate of the coastal regions to a location about a mile 
above sea level in Goroka and a climate I describe as like a ‘Spring day in Adelaide 
all year around’. 

This time my job was as Assistant Manager/Mechanic on a coffee plantation about 
20  minutes out of town. I transferred to Goroka Lions Club, and have happy 
memories of my time there. After my two year contract in the coffee industry was 
completed I managed a small workshop in Goroka.

Eventually, having now a wife and a six month daughter, we decided it was an 
appropriate time to leave PNG and meet my wife’s family and experience life in the 
USA. I transferred my membership to East Toledo Lions Club, and as always we 
found we had a group of friends with similar attitudes to community service. Among 
my many experiences there was the ‘Great Blizzard of 28th January, 1978’ which 
was the most extreme ever recorded in North West Ohio. And my co-workers 
asked, “What’s winter like in Orstralia, buddy?”

After two and a half years in Toledo, and with a second daughter, we moved back 
now to Adelaide and transferred to Modbury Lions Club in January 1980. In May 
this year I will have served Lions for 52 years. I spent one year as Secretary, 15 
years as President, 18 years as Cake Chairman, some 40 years as Bulletin Editor. 
I have served on District Cabinet as Zone and Region Chairman, and privileged to 
have been granted a Melvin Jones Fellowship, and Life Membership of Lions as well 
as minor awards.

In my spare time I also volunteer at the Tea Tree Gully National Trust Museum 
(over 40 years), Neighbourhood Watch (32 years), and since retirement have added 
several other commitments.

by Lion Alan Zwar

Above: David Williams. 
Below: Martin Fitzgerald
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Burnside Lions Club Report
Our guest speakers for our February Dinner Meeting 

were Jonathan Robran, CEO of Operation Flinders, 
and Colin Cordon, who is a volunteer for this 

programme and assists our club as a volunteer at our Bargain 
Centre.

The presentation gave members the opportunity to hear of 
the work of this organisation and provided an insight into 
the possibility of our club sponsoring a participant in the 
programme.

Our club Aged Care Digital Image Project formed the focus 
of discussion at our Business Meeting. We need to look into 
the future as Lion John Dunn, our long-term convenor of this 
project, has indicated at age 85 that he intends to step back 
from coordinating this project in the coming months.

We congratulate John on this service project that has seen 
residents of some 200 aged care facilities benefit from 
packages that have been developed.

This is an opportunity for other clubs to look at how 
this project can be adapted to help those elderly in their 
community reminisce using photos of their past scanned 
onto a memory stick....a service .

If you have elderly family members you could start by 
gathering your family photos of past times and, using a 
scanner (Burnside Club can provide), collate these onto 
a stick to then sit together and watch how lives have 
changed.... this is known to be of great value to all as we age.

The Adelaide Italian Club has already taken the initiative in 
this regard.... they invited Vice President Mike to address their 
dinner meeting on this subject. As a result of discussion and 
follow up with 3 of their members they indicated the wish to 
collect family photos from extended family members, to have 
them scanned and subsequently then be available to relatives 
in Residential Aged Care Facilities.

For notice to all who may be contemplating a visit to Burnside 
Club meetings; we have been advised that The Arkaba will be 
closed for renovations from April through to next year.

Consequently our Business Meetings will now be held at 
our Bargain Centre, Glebe Rd., Glen Osmond on the second 
Tuesday of each month commencing at 1.30. Our April Dinner 
Meeting will be held at The Robin Hood Hotel on Monday 
24th April from 6.30.....guest speaker will be from The Arthritis 
Foundation The venue for our May meeting is yet to be 
finalised. Our Handover Dinner will be held at The Maylands 
Hotel on Tuesday, 27th June.

Once again, members have been very active in this month 
providing 378 hours of service. On top of this, we had 41 hours 
served by volunteers making a total of 419 hours. This is made 
up from hours at Bargain Centre, LEHP testing, Aged Care 
scanning, collection of stamps and glasses plus attendance at 
meetings and administration.

The Bargain Centre generated an income of $2400 for the 
month. A donation of $2,000 of this was made to The Lions 
Club of Mannum to support them in flood recovery.

Article submitted by Rob Crookall, President
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Around the Clubs (cont.)

Above-left: Port Augusta Lions Club’s Clean Up Australia Crew. Above-middle: Lions from across the district at the Elizabeth Play-
ford Lions Club’s 60th Anniversary dinner. Above-right: Rudi and Brian at Rudi’s award presentation with Cowell Lions.

Above-left: Cowell Lions Clubs new member, Susan, finally inducted as a member after being around the club for 8 years. 
Above-middle: Gilles Plains Lions after serving at the Chrysler Car Show. Above-right: Prospect-Blair Athol Lions at Bunnings.

Above-left: Rostrevor & Athelstone Lions serving at the Fun Fair. Above-middle: Glenside Lions signing up new members and 
giving away free books. Above-right: Elizabeth Playford Lions cooking up a storm at the Central Districts Softball Association.

Above-left & middle: Clare District Lions enjoying a night of fun, fellowship and shared experiences with members of the Rotary 
Club of Clare. Above-right: Angle Vale Lions at the Riverbanks College Sports Day.
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Newsletter Editor 
Petrea Stacey
0410 625 005
pstacey@forerunner.com.au
IT.C1@lions.org.au

“At the height of laughter, the universe is flung into 
a kaleidoscope of new possibilities.”

- Jean Houston

District Governor
Zig Osis
0431 955 303
DG.C1@lions.org.au
www.lions201c1.org.au

Why does a Rooster crow so early in the morning?
To get a word in before the Hens wake up.

From  Torrens Valley Lions Club

What did the fish say when he swam into a wall?
Dam

What do you call a can opener that doesn’t work?
A can’t opener

I sold my vacuum the other day.
All it was doing was collecting dust.

What is forrest Gump’s email password?
1forrest1

Please send us your jokes and riddles to be shared with the District.

1. What goes to bed with shoes on?

2. What has horns but cannot honk?

3. Where do fish keep their money?

4. What jumps when it walks?

5. How do you spell COW in thirteen letters?

6. Why is Europe like a frying pan?

ANSWERS
1. A horse   2. A goat   3. In a river bank   4. A kangaroo   
5. See O double you   6. Because it has Greece at the 
bottom

“I figured you should have breakfast in 
bed on your birthday. Can you reach the 
stove okay?”

From  Stansbury Dalrymple Lions Club

From  Clare District Lions Club

From Lions Club of Modbury

Riddle CornerJust Joking


